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2 October 1975 
On 3 October 1971, after Hurricane Ginger, David Hughes and Gary Williamson 

found a Bridled Tern (Sterna anaethetus recognita) dead on the bridge at Oregon 
Inlet, Dare County, N.C. The bird, a female (ovaries 4x8 mm) weighing 90.6 g, was 
very emaciated, and the skull was crushed. It is in the bird collections at the North 
Carolina State Museum of Natural History (No. 4066). The identification was verified 
by Roxie C. Layborne of the U.S. National Museum of Natural History. Although this 
tropical species has been found offshore with some regularity in summer, this appears 
to be the first specimen actually obtained for the state. A second specimen, possibly 
blown ashore by the same storm, was found by Gilbert Grant, identified by Mrs. 
Laybourne, deposited in the National Museum of Natural History, and reported in 
Chat (37:23-24). 
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